Mt. Blue Regional School District Board of Directors
Minutes


DATE:
September 8, 2015


Place:
The Forum-Mt. Blue Campus

Time: 
7:00 p.m.

Board Members Present: Jennifer Zweig Hebert, Yvette Robinson, Ken Charles, Ross Clair, Nancy Crosby (E), Cherieann Harrison, Richard Hargreaves, Betsey Hyde, Tami Labul, Angela LeClair, Mark Prentiss (E), Jennifer Pooler, Iris Silverstein, Keith Swett, Helen Wilkey, Autumn Clair, and Darby Sabin
Also Present:  Keith Acedo, Jonathan Chalmers (E), Darcy Dunphy,  Christine Gatto-Shea (E), Nichole Goodspeed (E), Glenn Kapiloff, Bruce Mochamer , Gary Oswald, Darlene Paine, Tracy Williams 



I. Call to Order by Jennifer Hebert Zweig at 7:01 p.m.
II. Consideration of the Minutes of August 25, 2015

Motion to approve:  Helen Wilkey


Seconded:  Betsey Hyde
Vote:  10 (612) (Ross Clair, Iris Silverstein, and Keith Swett)

III. Report of the Chairperson – Jennifer Hebert introduced our new junior student representative
A. Good news stories from Board/Admin                                                                          Glenn Kapiloff shared that it is great to have students on campus.
Bruce Mochamer shared that seniors have computers and juniors will have them tomorrow. MBC did a fire drill in under three minutes.  In all MBC has an additional 33 students this year.
Keith Acedo shared that Brenda LaVerdiere is one of the three finalists for Teacher of the Year.  The next step is a school visit, which will take place on September 29, 2015.

Ross Clair shared a fund raising idea that Autumn Clair created through her 4-H Club, which involved raising and then selling a lamb.

Dr. Tom shared that we are off to a positive start.  This is the second year after the restructuring, which makes staff much more at ease.

B. Committees

Jennifer Hebert asked how the board would like to move through the budget process this year.  It was recommended that the budget be presented to the full board in work sessions.  A timeline will be created.

The committee list was handed out (see attachment).

IV. Old Business

A. Personnel


New Hire



Larisa Wing

SLPA



Mallett

Announcements-FYI 

Dana-Joy Graf

Ed. Tech


CUSH

Peter Decarolis

7th Grade Boy’s Soccer

MBMS

Avalon Amador

8th Grade Girl’s Soccer

MBMS

Kathleen Kerr

7th Grade Field Hockey

MBMS

Meghan Plant

8th Grade Field Hockey

MBMS



Resign-


Marlayne Penney
Ed. Tech


MAL



Ryan Sucy

Ed.Tech



AHS



Kathleen Kirsch

Ed. Tech


MBC



Dylan Stefani

Ed. Tech


AHS



Rebecca Lemieux
Ed. Tech


CCHS

  V.
New Business

A. Presentation of Capstone Project, Masters of Science Program at UMF- Marian Harrison shared her research looking at the district-wide day treatment program over the first two years at RSU #9.
B. Proposal to change In-School Suspension position at MBC to In-School Interventionist position.

Motion to approve changing the position name and changing to a 7-hour day:  Helen Wilkey

Seconded: Angie LeClair

Vote:  9/4 (579/265) (Voting in opposition – Ross Clair, Jennifer Pooler, Richard Hargreaves, and Keith Swett)
C. Stipend position for a Foster Tech Center Coordinator.

A thumbs up was given to considering this position during the budget process for 2016-2017.
Stipend position for a VHS Coordinator --  Recommend approval of the virtual high school stipend position in order to do the very best for students:  
Helen Wilkey

Seconded:  Tami Labul

Vote:  11/2  (696/148)  (Voting in opposition -- Keith Swett  and Ross Clair)

D. Legal opinion from Drummond and Woodsum on present Board weighted voting process.  No action was taken.
E. Proposed Lease Agreement change with UMF on parking at Mallett

Motion that we move forward with the lease with UMF for 10 available spots:  Cherieann Harrison



Seconded:  Bestey Hyde

Vote: Unanimous (844)
F. Director of Curriculum/Assistant Superintendent’s Report - Leanne Condon reported that the new universal screening assessment, Path Driver, is easy to administer, is easy for students to use, and is similar to other assessments in terms of scoring.  There are two short tests of reading and mathematics.  We are implementing this assessment this school year in grades K-5; we hope to implement the same assessment in grades K-12 next year.  This assessment replaces a myriad of other assessments.
G. Superintendent’s Report-Dr. Thomas J. Ward shared that the Safe Schools Committee, with members including local police, support agencies, and district staff, are offering a community forum -- We are Franklin County; All Lives Matter Here. The forum is on September 16th at 6:00 p.m. at MBC in the Forum.  Franklin Memorial Hospital will be supplying pizza.  All are invited.
Executive Session- Hearing of complaints against a person or persons Title 1 M.R.S.A. § 405 (6)(A)  Moved:  Angie LeClair


 Seconded:  Iris Silverstein
Vote:  Unanimous (844)

Entered into executive session at 9:02 p.m.

Exited at 9:32 p.m.
 VI.
Adjournment at 9:32 p.m.
NEXT SCHEDULED MEETINGS:

September 22, 2015-7:00pm-MBC-The Forum

October 13, 2015-MBC-The Forum

